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VIA ELECTRONIC AND U.S. MAIL  
 
November 14, 2023 
 
 
Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director/Staff Attorney 
The Connecticut Siting Council 
Ten Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT 06051 
 
 
Re: EM-UI-037-220725e- The United Illuminating Company Exempt Modification to Existing 
Energy Facility Site at Indian Well Substation. Notice of Completion of Construction 
 
 
Dear Ms. Bachman: 
 
On August 29, 2022 the Connecticut Siting Council (the “Council”) granted The United 
Illuminating Company (“UI” or the “Company”) a one year extension to submit a notice of 
completion of construction concerning the installation of an underground splice chamber, two (2) 
vista switches, and a new conduit line along the southern portion of the UI’s Indian Well 
Substation (200 Roosevelt Drive in the City of Derby) to interconnect to the 14-MW fuel cell 
generator system (Derby Fuel Cell Project, CSC Petition No. 1372). 
 
The Company apologizes for not completing the project by the August 29, 2023 deadline and for 
failing to further extend the deadline for the filing of the notice regarding the completion of 
construction. 
 
The Project construction activities were completed on August 31, 2023. The Company kindly 
requests that this letter be accepted as the Completion of Construction Notification to the 
Council.  
 
UI appreciates the Council’s consideration of this request.   
 
Should the Council have any questions regarding this filing, please do not hesitate to contact 
me. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
Correne Auer 
United Illuminating Co. 
Manager of Environmental Programs and Projects 
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cc:  The Honorable Richard Dziekan, Mayor, City of Derby 
 Bruce McDermott, Murtha Cullina LLP 


